
 

     Memorandum 

U.S. Department 
of Transportation 
 
National Highway 
Traffic Safety 
Administration         

 
 
Subject:   Addition to File Date: July 15, 2015 
  
 
From:   Evan Frings, Vehicle Integrity Division Reply to 
 Attn of:  
 
To:   File PE15-010 
 
Thru:   Scott Yon, Chief Vehicle Integrity Division   
 
 
This memo documents a meeting that took place at the DOT headquarters in Washington D.C. 
with Volkswagen on July 15th, 2015 to discuss investigation PE15-010.  The meeting was 
attended by Scott Yon, Evan Frings and Otto Matheke from NHTSA, Bob McCarthy, Lars 
Koeppel, Sasa Vulinovic, Daniel Schukalt, Rainer Lamp, Christopher Sandvig and Rolf 
Schumann from Volkswagen.  Volkswagen subsequently submitted their presentation to Chief 
Counsel’s office with a request for confidentiality.   
 


